Disabled Persons Transport Advisory Committee Meeting held on 22nd February 2017 at Great Minster House

Present
	Keith Richards – Chair DPTAC
Roger Mackett – DPTAC Member
Will Bee – DPTAC Member
Andrew Probert – DPTAC Member
David Partington – DPTAC Member
Heather James – DPTAC Member
Olav Ernstzen – DPTAC Member
Sharon Brennan – DPTAC Member
Tanvi Vyas – DPTAC Member
Kirsten Hearn – DPTAC Member
Helen Dolphin – DPTAC Member
[name redacted] – DPTAC Observer
[name redacted] – DPTAC Observer
	[name redacted] – DfT
[name redacted]  – DfT
[name redacted]  – DfT
[name redacted]  – DfT
[name redacted]  – DfT
[name redacted]  – DfT
[name redacted]  – DfT
[name redacted]  - DfT
Pauline Reeves – DfT
[name redacted]  – DfT
[name redacted] - DfT



Apologies
	Paulette Lapin – DPTAC Member
Jessica Uguccioni – DPTAC Member
[name redacted]  – DPTAC Observer
[name redacted] – DPTAC Observer
Phil Pool - DfT



Introductions and updates.

Chair gave updates on Round Table meeting with Lord Ahmad, BBC appearance regarding the Paulley Case, meeting on aviation policy, Rail Delivery Group meeting on accessibility and meeting on autonomous vehicles.
Events coming up are a meeting with Andrew Jones on 2 March and the Catapult Conference on 23 March.

Accessibility Action Plan.

Although it was acknowledged by the committee that no further actions were required, the AAP needs to expand some of the actions to incorporate subjects such as the disabled persons railcard, the role of the community in services for older people, how local communities will be monitored and linking with local transport.
 [name redacted]  explained they are looking for areas that need more evidence during consultation. She is working with [name redacted] on a workshop on hidden disabilities, to be held on 30th March at Church House. Sharon to send [name redacted] a list of hidden disabilities to be included in the workshop. There may also be a workshop in the North, details still to be arranged.
Any further comments to be passed to [name redacted] which can be included in the consultation. AAP to be sent this week for write round and consultation.
Role of DPTAC when AAP is published was discussed. It was acknowledged that the action points in the AAP are at different levels and the DPTAC role will differ with each action.

Local Travel Working Group

Paulley case discussed and it was agreed that the issues need to be managed better. Offer to be made to Bus Transport Group to discuss driver training.
[name redacted]  will organise a working group regarding issues raised by the Paulley case. This will include disabled passengers, customers and bus groups. The group will meet 3 / 4 times and give advice to ministers.
Section 165 comes into effect on 6 April 2017. Guidance was issued to local authorities yesterday so they can start compiling a list of accessible taxis. Local authorities need to be given strong advice that the lists need to be keep and sanctions will be used when required.
Bus services bill will have second reading on 1 March 2017. Hoping to get Royal Assent by the end of the Parliamentary session.
Mandatory bus driver training to be started from 1 March 2018, need to make sure industry is ready.
Thanks was given to [name redacted] and Will for pushing ahead on all issues.

Research and Evidence Working Group

Summary of meeting provided for the notes by Roger Mackett
The Group held a meeting on 25 January 2017. The meeting discussed the terms of reference of the Group which are aimed at ensuring that there is a satisfactory evidence base to support policy making on accessibility for disabled people through increasing awareness of existing research, identifying the gaps in the evidence base and influencing future research.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting heard a report from [name redacted] on progress with the relevant parts of the Accessibility Action Plan and the need for a suitable monitoring strategy. She also spoke about the work on the secondary analysis of data sets on older and disabled people being carried out by NatCen. 
[name redacted]  spoke about an event at the end on March on innovative research in accessibility, and the work that she has commissioned from Newcastle University on technology and ageing, particularly which aspects of technology need to change to enable older people to access it. 
[name redacted]  of DfT Rail Analysis gave an update on the Disabled Passengers and Rail Travel Project being carried out for the Department by Transport Focus exploring the full rail journey experience for disabled rail users and the barriers to use for non-users.
Other areas of work mentioned were the work on the barriers that stop disabled people travelling to hospital in South Gloucestershire reported by Will Bee, the new Foresight project looking 40 years ahead which will include accessibility issues reported by [name redacted], and the work of the US Transportation Research Board Standing Committee on Accessible Transportation and Mobility.

Roger Mackett gave a verbal presentation on the report entitled ‘Building Confidence – Improving travel for people with mental impairments’ which he has produced following an invitation to DPTAC members to suggest ideas for work that needed to be addressed.

Roger explained that the report is evidence based with everything in it is based on documents or interviews with stakeholders. The structure of the report is to start from the Equality Act, which explicitly mentions mental impairments, then to identify the mental skills used in travelling. Then the range of mental impairments is considered and how they affect these mental skills. The evidence on the barriers to movement for people with mental impairments is examined, followed by discussion about a range of interventions that can help to overcome these barriers.

The Committee accepted the report and agreed that it should be put on the DPTAC website. It was also agreed that it should be disseminated as widely as possible. [name redacted]  agreed to arrange for it to be put on the DPTAC website. 

Note from [name redacted] about current research being undertaken noted.

DPTAC website discussed. It was agreed a meeting was required to find out how to get the website up and running again.

It was also discussed the need for DfT to pull all the research evidence together to make it more useful and accessible.

Rail Working Group

Disabled persons protection policy (DPPP) programme work to be launched by ORR. 
It was discussed this should be published on a good template in an easy to use format. It was also noted that publicity of Disabled Persons Railcard could be linked to the launch.

RDG meeting held last week, no papers available yet.

Driver only trains discussed. Need to challenge policy that allows DfT to allow franchises with driver only trains. DfT need to show how they are complying with the equality act. Need a body of evidence to give to DfT about this. Next steps should be a meeting with [name redacted]  to discuss problems regarding driver only trains, challenge policies and deliver outcomes. DPTAC called for a new process to involve DPTAC in franchise negotiations.

Changing priority at junctions for cyclists

Presentation given by [name redacted]  and [name redacted]  regarding a proposal by British Cycling, for a universal rule for traffic to give way while turning at junctions. [name redacted]  to email presentation to all Committee members and obtain name of interested parties to help form a working group.

DPTAC Focus 

DPTAC is now an expert committee, there are no statutory changes.

Recruitment for new Committee Members has now started and the advert is on the Public Appointments website.

Action point. Need to consider arranging one DPTAC meeting per year outside London. It was acknowledged there should be a purpose for travelling outside London and the meeting should be linked with a regional event about local transport. The Committee were advised that there was sufficient budget for this action.

Need to raise the status. Raise profile with unions, employers, local communities and companies, so that people start thinking that dealing with disabled people is a good thing to do. Need to raise profile of DPTAC using twitter, DPTAC website and other social media. Need to consider if key stakeholders should be DPTAC observers.




Thanking DPTAC

Talk by Pauline Reeves who gave an overview of DPTAC work and the way forward. Thanks given to Kirsten and Heather who are leaving. Andrew, Olav and Paulette will continue for a few months until new committee is in place. 


Next Main DPTAC meeting to be held on 10 May 2017








